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Sutton Park Gardens 2017 

RESIDENTS PASS 
Unlimited access for the 2017 season 

 

Available to residents of 
Sutton on the Forest, Huby and Stillington 

£20 for a family of four 
Available from the Ticket Hut 
on production of a Utility Bill 

 

Gardens open MayτAugust 11.00amτ5.00pm  
(last admission 4.00pm) 

 

Please note the garden is closed on Saturday, 15th July as  
Sir Reginald and Lady Sheffield are kindly hosting Party in the 

Park  
for St. Leonards Hospice, tickets for this event can be 

purchased on www.stleonardshospice.org.uk 
 

East Moor Memorial Event  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This years RAF East Moor memorial events began with 
a contingent of the Canadian Air Force visiting the 
Primary School in Sutton on the Forest to explain to 
the children their significant historical connection to 
the village.  On the Saturday the Memorial Service 
included a flypast by the Yorkshire University Air 
Squadron, the parading of Standards and the 
participation by members of the Royal Air Force, the 
Royal Canadian Air Force and the Air Training Corp 
Squadrons from Easingwold and York.   
 
Well over a hundred people were in attendance with 
many representatives from both veteran organisations 
and the local villages surrounding the old RAF East 
Moor. The East Moor family and the many villagers of 
Sutton on the Forest were very pleased to welcome all 
who took part or attended but in particular, the 15 
current members of the RCAF from 415 and 429 
Squadrons who were able to come to the UK and 
experience some of the heritage and history of RAF 
East Moor.  Some heavy showers could not dampen 
our spirit and the memorial service was perfectly 
observed.  The afternoon was concluded by a very 
welcome afternoon tea in the Grey Village Hall, kindly 
provided by the Yorkshire Country Womens 
Association. 
 
Thank you in equal measure to those that took part 
and to those who were able to attend and support 
these events. 

Alan Dolding 
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS  

Well here we are heading into meteorological 
summer again with temperatures significantly 
above average for the time of year. One day seems 
to be warm and sunny and the next cloudy and 
overcast with a hint of rain in the air. We all hope 
that June will be warm and dry, or more precisely 
the 24th June for the Huby and Sutton Show. A great 
deal of hard work is put into organising the show so 
please try to come along, support it, and invite all 
your friends from outside the village as well. 
 

Planning application for 46 luxury lodges  
The first application for 46 lodges was refused by 
the Planning Committee, although supported by 
planning officers, in September 2015. An amended 
scheme was submitted in late May last year. Refusal 
was recommended by the planning officers and the 
application was again unanimously rejected by the 
planning committee in October last year. The cut off 
date for an appeal was the middle of April, and we 
can now conclude that no appeal has been made. 
We have won rounds one and two. Thank you again 
to all those who helped to in various ways to secure 
this result. However, the applicants could submit a 
further amended scheme at any time and therefore 
we need to be vigilant and prepared to demonstrate 
continued opposition. 
 

Litter Pick 2017 
I would like to thank our small but dedicated band 
of litter pickers who supported the annual clean up 
on Sunday 14th May and created yet another mound 
of black bags, hub caps, car trim, and plumbing 
debris ( including a lavatory cistern!) outside the 
village hall for collection by Hambleton District 
Council. There was a little less than last year, which 
hopefully indicates that we are beginning to get the 
problem under control. The average age of the team 
was 70+, but it was a nice sunny day and everybody 
seemed to enjoy themselves. Goose Lane and Carr 
Lane  benefited most but all the approaches to the 
village are much tidier as a result.  
 

Hambleton District Local Development Plan 
Hambleton District Council have continued to draft 
the local development plan. There have been 
consultation meetings for the general public and 
Parish Councils and requests for written comment 
at various points in the process. The views 
expressed at a village meeting in November last 
ȅŜŀǊ ǿŜǊŜ ǊŜŦƭŜŎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ ǊŜǇƭȅΦ 

The initial consultation phase culminated in a 
proposal regarding development sites in each 
settlement. One site, to the East of Carr Lane was 
recommended for our village. A further consultation 
exercise is taking place to deal with amendments to 
applications and some new sites across Hambleton 
District as a whole. One new site has been 
submitted in Sutton on the Forest, adjacent to 
Newton Farm Court. It is not proposed to hold a 
dedicated village meeting regarding this single site, 
but views expressed at the Annual Parish meeting 
ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǊŜŦƭŜŎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ 
response. The new draft plan will not be finalised 
until 2018 and will eventually be approved by a 
planning inspector.  
 

The Annual Parish Meeting 
The annual parish meeting was held in the village 
hall on 17th May and followed the same format as 
in previous years i.e. a short account of issues 
affecting the village in the preceding year, followed 
by questions/statements from the audience. Three 
points were raised :- 
 
¶ Possibility of installing seats at some of the 

bus stops for elderly residents. 
¶ Footpath creation along Stillington Road to 

join the footpath across the fields north of the 
village.  Footpath creation along York Road 
from Home Farm back into the village. 

¶ Purchase and installation of a defibrillator for 
the village. 

 
This was followed by an informal session with 
representatives from 10 village organisations 
attending to answer questions and discuss their 
activities. In addition, the North Yorkshire Police 
Speedwatch coordinator also attended, answered 
questions and demonstrated equipment. 
I would like to thank all these people for their 
efforts in making the evening a success. 
About 50 residents attended the meeting despite 
the wet and unpleasant weather. 
 

Speedwatch 
A description of the Speedwatch initiative and a call 
for volunteers appeared in the March issue of the 
Sutton Times. Following the attendance of Jamie 
Smith, (the North Yorks Police speed watch 
coordinator) at the annual parish meeting, there are 
now six volunteers.  
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Paul Phillips has agreed to take on the role of village 
coordinator, so the scheme can now be set up in the 
village and should become operational on Main 
Street. Ideally, there should be a larger pool of 
volunteers, particularly as we hope to extend the 
scheme, in the future, to other sites in the village 
that have a speeding problem. 
If you would like to volunteer please contact Paul 
via his email p.b.phillips31@gmail.com 
 

The Eastmoor Family Memorial Service 
The service was held on 20th May to commemorate 
the sacrifice of of the Canadian aircrew who flew 
from Eastmoor during the Second World War. Over 
640 aircrew lost their lives flying missions from the 
site. This year was the 75th anniversary of the 
forming of 429 squadron at Eastmoor and the Royal 
/ŀƴŀŘƛŀƴ !ƛǊ CƻǊŎŜ ǎŜƴǘ мо ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ пнф 
squadron and two members of 415 squadron to the 
ceremony.  
I had suggested to five members of 429 who arrived 
ŜŀǊƭȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ƳƛƎƘǘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ƳƛǊǊƻǊ ƛƴ .ŜǘǘȅΩǎ 
that was signed by so many bomber aircrew during 
WWII, and that they should bypass the queue, 
explain to the waitress why they were in York and 
ask to see the mirror. In the event, they went to 
.ŜǘǘȅΩǎ ƛƴ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳΣ ǿŜƴǘ ŘƻǿƴǎǘŀƛǊǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƳƛǊǊƻǊΣ 
produced a bottle of whisky and five glasses and 
toasted the memory of their predecessors. They 
ǎŀƛŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǿŀƛǘǊŜǎǎ άƭƻƻƪŜŘ ōŜƳǳǎŜŘέΣ ōǳǘ L ŀƳ 
sure that the men who signed that mirror would 
have thought it entirely appropriate. 
Further details of the Canadian visit can be found 
elsewhere in this issue, but on behalf of the Parish 
Council, I would like to thank the ladies of the YCA 
for their hard work in preparing and serving 
refreshments to a much larger number of guests 
than usual, and also all those who helped to make 
the visit such a success. Particularly, we thank Alan 
Dolding for his excellent planning and organisation. 
 

Moor End 
As reported in the last issue of the Sutton Times, the 
tree work in Moor End was not completed due to 
abnormally high water levels in the ponds as a result 
of high rainfall. The water level did not fall 
appreciably despite the mainly dry weather that 
followed, because the pipe under the footpath, 
which carries water away into the drainage ditch, 
was blocked. This was subsequently cleared, but is 
so narrow that the flow will be increasingly limited 
again by debris. It is essential that the water level 
does fall if the remaining work on the trees 

surrounding the pond is to be completed in the 
Autumn. 
Consequently, the Parish Council has arranged for 
the pipe to be replaced with one of a much larger 
bore, the channel from pipe to pond to be made 
deeper, and a simple wood sluice gate to be 
installed so that the water level can be controlled. 
This work is planned for the latter part of June.  
 

Himalayan Balsam 
This is an extremely invasive non-native plant that 
rapidly dominates any area if not controlled. It is 
relatively easy to control if dealt with before it gets 
established in great numbers. Its roots are shallow 
and quite small, so it is easy to pull it up and crush 
the tubular single stalk by treading on it. It is 
important to do this before it flowers and produces 
seeds. 
Unfortunately, it has appeared adjacent to the 
footpath in Moor End and our ecologist 
recommends that action is taken as soon as 
possible. 
Large areas of Sutton Park woods are densely 
carpeted with this plant and it has now spread to 
the footpath between the edge of the woods and 
the fields. If you are walking along any footpath in 
the area and see Himalayan Balsam adjacent to it, 
please take a moment to pull up a handful of plants. 
If we all do this, further spread of this pest will be 
delayed. 
 

Open Gardens 2017 
The Gardening Club and the owners of those 
ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭ άƻǇŜƴέ ƎŀǊŘŜƴǎ ŀǊŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŎƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘŜŘ 
on another excellent event. The warm sunny 
weather on Sunday undoubtedly boosted visitor 
numbers and Main Street was lined on both sides by 
parked cars. The YCA ran their highly successful cafe 
in the village hall and were serving customers at 
midday, before the gardens opened, with a 
continuing high demand all afternoon. 
Monday was a duller and slightly fresher day, but 
there was still considerable interest. I spoke to two 
ladies who said that a feature of their holiday was 
visiting the open gardens in the area. I felt that this 
indicated just how important this event has 
become. 

Councillor Bob Shearman 

mailto:p.b.phillips31@gmail.com
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We held our Spring maintenance day on the 30th 
April and painted  all of the play equipment, 
replaced the table tennis storage box and balls and 
demolished the small slide that had started to rot. 
After some furious sledge hammer and pick axe 
work from Mark, Matt, Paddy, myself and 
respective children the structure gave up its fight 
and we moved 20 wheelbarrows of soil to the 
orchard and levelled the site, followed by a roaring 
bonfire. A huge thank you to all who helped. 
 
We need to purchase some new stakes to hold the 
football nets down as some imaginative players 
have been using the table tennis bats instead ! 
 
 

The PFA are still in planning mode for the Sutton 
10k race which will be held on the 24th September 
and anyone that wishes to get involved, please give 
me a call. Entry forms can be completed on line at 
www.bookitzone.com. The 10k race has its own 
website, www.sutton10k.org 
 
If anyone would like to join the PFA then please do 
let me know. It is your playing field and does not 
take up a lot of time or effort but extra help and 
input would be very welcome. 
 
Neil Ashton 
07785 385707 

MAINTENANCE DAY AT THE PLAYING FIELD 

Playing Field Association  

http://www.bookitzone.com
http://www.sutton10k.org
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Barkers of Huby 

Celebrates 2 Years  
 

 
The Management Committee were delighted to 
welcome over 100 customers friends and supporters to 
the BBQ Breakfast on Sunday 14 May.  The event was 
held to mark 2 successful years of community 
ownership. The sun shone, and everyone enjoyed 
Hartleys bacon and sausage butties and a chance to chat 
over a cuppa in the sun. A lovely celebration cake was 
baked and donated by Sara Ellis and we must thank John 
Howard who was an amazing BBQ chef again. 
 
The Management Committee ς Denise, Terry, Elaine, 
Lynn, Adrienne, John, Sara and Eddie ς made sure 
everyone had a good time, and a collection for Yorkshire 
Cancer Research was well supported.  A full report will 
be given at the AGM later in the year, but the shop is 
trading well - just over 20% ahead of our first year -and 
the Post Office is also 20% ahead. 
 
Thank you to everyone who continues to support 
Barkers of Huby as a customer and volunteer ς we 
ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ Řƻ ƛǘ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ȅƻǳΦ ²Ŝ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ƴŜǿ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ 
to share the workload so do please get in touch with 
Terry Wolf or Denise Howard if you would like to get 
involved. It is fun and a great way of connecting with 
your neighbours and community. 
 
 

Hosting & Sharing Learning 
As a community owned shop and post office, Barkers is a 
member of the Plunkett Foundation ς a charity set up to 
help foster community owned shops and pubs. In early 
April we hosted a regional meeting of community shops 
in the Memorial Village Hall, and shared learning and 
experiences, including a study visit to the shop. Denise, 
Terry and Elaine represented Barkers, and a hosting fee 
of £100 was donated to the shop. 
 
Chairman Denise Howard was pleased to be able to talk 
to the Sutton Countrywomens Association in March 
about how the shop became community owned and run, 
and has been asked to speak at a public meeting in 
Church Fenton in the summer, where there is growing 
momentum to set up a community owned shop. We will 
also be hosting a study visit from a new community shop 
in Slaley. 
 
According to the Plunkett Foundation, we are 
performing very well compared to many community 
shops, with full time opening, the Post Office open 6 
days a week, and an above average turnover as well as a 
loyal and supportive group of volunteers. 
 
Date for your Diary 
We are planning to hold our 2nd AGM on Thursday 28 
September at 7.30pm in Huby Memorial Village Hall. 
 
Saturday 24 June ς ǿŜΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǎǘŀƴŘ ŀǘ {ǳǘǘƻƴ ŀƴŘ 
Huby Show ς come and meet some of our volunteers 
and buy some local produce. 


